COMMUNITY UPDATE – FEBRUARY 2013

The Agua Fría Village Association (AFVA) has been working on your behalf to make our community a better place.  This Community Update describes what actions have been taken and how YOU the reader can help to achieve even more.  

NOTE:  The next AFVA Meeting is on Monday, March 4th, 2013 at 6 p.m. at NRCC.   Agenda items will be accepted by emailing: WilliamHenryMee@aol.com.  This is an full and exciting meeting described in #12 below (Please Come!).

QUICK Announcements:
1. “Cold Water” the play is in rehearsals!

OPENING NIGHT MARCH FRIDAY 1st at 7 p.m.!
The Santa Fe University of Art and Design, documentary theater project presents a play (theater production) that tells the tale of Agua Fría Village's struggle for water and independence.  The play is called “Cold Water” and is an original theater piece based on student actors' oral history interviews with Agua Fría Village residents.  The play is in the Greer Garson Theatre Center, 1600 St Michael’s Drive, tickets are $12 and $15 (discounts available) 988-1234; ticketsantafe.org.  Times: Friday and Saturday at 7 p.m., and Sunday at 2 p.m.  Runs March 1st to 10th.  See the New Mexican review of the rehearsals:
http://www.santafenewmexican.com/Local%20News/02242013Coldwater
2. On Thursday, February 28th, at 6:00 p.m. at the Southside Library, 6599 Jaguar Drive, Jenkins-Gavin Associates and the City of Santa Fe are hosting a neighborhood public meeting on the Agua Fina Rezone to R-5 on Case #2012-104.  Applicants are requesting access to Agua Fria Street after initial planning said this was off-limits.  For more info: Jennifer Jenkins at 820-7444 or Jennifer@jenkinsgavin.com.

3.   The Santa Fe County Public Works Department will host a Town Hall on Thursday, February 28, 2013 to discuss Rural Water System Policy.  The Town Hall will be held at the Nancy Rodriguez Community Center, 1 Prairie Dog Loop, Santa Fe, NM 87507 from 1 p.m. – 4 p.m.
4. Cool Season Seed Exchange:
Tuesday, February 26 at 6:30 p.m. at the Whole Foods on St. Francis in Community Room behind store.  If you have questions, please contact homegrownnewmexico@gmail.com or at 473-1403.

5. Cementerio de la Agua Fria meets on Wednesday, March 6th at 6:00 p.m. at the Nancy Rodriguez Community Center, this is a meeting to revise the Bylaws, but the Admissions Committee will sell burial rights before the meeting at 5:50; for more information contact Mary “Nena” Gonzales, Chairperson, at: 505-471-8928 or m.gonzales5137@yahoo.com.  

6. Agua Fria Community School Groundbreaking Ceremony was Tuesday, January 29th at 11 a.m. at the on South Meadows Road (Agua Fria Street then right on South Meadows and site ahead on left towards Santa Fe River).  This is an email communication I had with Linda Trujillo of the Santa Fe School Board:
I checked with Kristy Wagner our construction team director regarding the general 

contractor for the construction of the new Agua Fria. H.B. Construction from Albuquerque was chosen as the best offer for the project. Claudio Vigil Architects is still the architect. The major earthworks is almost complete and plans are now being finalized for the middle school wing and sports fields. Thank you for your support of the district. I'm planning to attend the next association meeting and would like to thank everyone for voting for the bond if there is time.

Thanks, Linda Trujillo

So why is this important?

Because H.B. Construction will be holding a job fair at the NRCC to hire local construction workers and one position will be a full-time HACV systems person that will be a permanent position and stay with the building.  This system will be a state-of-the-art system unique to the LEED building and only a person trained from the beginning and knowing any construction modifications will be able to service it.  This sounds like a well-compensated and responsible position.  
7. SCHOOL BOARD ELECTION on February 5th elects two new members: 
(District boundaries have changed):

District 3 (Precinct 80): Susan Duncan (505) 982-3036  suduncan@comcast.net        

www.susan-duncan.com  and
District 5 (Precinct 66): Lorraine Price (505) 988-4126 lorrainetprice@gmail.com    

www.lorraineprice.com 
Please contact them to congratulate them and let them know of any issues.
8. Village Plaza Subdivision (Carlos Garcia owner) Masterplan:

Village Plaza is located at the corner of County Road 62 and the State Road 599 frontage road.  They are planning a Brewer Oil Gas Station on the corner of South Meadows and the SR 599 Roundabout.  

9. County Assessor Accepting Annual Applications For Valuation Freezes
Santa Fe, NM - February 8, 2013 - Certain Santa Fe County property owners who occupy single-family dwellings may be eligible for a freeze of their taxable value as determined by the Santa Fe County Assessor's Office. Freezing the property valuation will minimize future tax obligations for those who qualify.

The valuation freeze is available to property owners 65 or older or for those who are considered permanently disabled, and whose total household modified gross income did not exceed $32,000 in 2012. All applicants must meet the income requirement. Modified gross income is defined as all income from all sources undiminished by losses.

To qualify for the valuation freeze, you must apply annually no later than 30 days after the official date of mailing of the Santa Fe County Assessor's Official Notice of Value. This year's notices will be mailed in April.

Supporting Documentation Is Required When Attempting To Qualify By Age and Income
· A completed application 

· Proof of income (a copy of the property owner’s 2012 New Mexico income tax return, and a copy of the property owner’s 2012 federal income tax return) 

· Proof of age (a valid New Mexico driver's license or birth certificate) 

Supporting Documentation Required When Attempting To Qualify Due To Disability And Income
· A completed application 

· Proof of income (a copy of the 2012 New Mexico income tax return, and a copy of the property owner’s 2012 federal income tax return) 

· An award letter from either Social Security or Workers' Compensation confirming the permanent disability 

"It is important that people who may qualify for this freeze are aware of it,” said County Assessor Domingo Martinez, “We encourage people to apply and take advantage of this benefit.”

Applications are available at the Santa Fe County Assessor's Office at 102 Grant Ave., Santa Fe. Residents with Internet access may also download an application from www.santafecountynm.gov/assessor/downloadable_forms.

### Gus Martinez will be attending AFVA meetings to help people submit this form.

10. Everyone should subscribe to County commissioner Miguel Chavez’s “District 2 E-News” if you haven’t already (If you were on Virginia Vigil’s list this carried over).  To subscribe please contact Rita B. Maes at: rbmaes@santafecountynm.gov.
11. There is a Water Advisory Group meeting at the Oliver La Farge Library on Wednesday, March 20th at 5:30 p.m. (arrive early must leave by 7 p.m.). 

12. Commissioner Miguel Chavez asked that top County staff be available to attend the AFV  Association meeting on Monday, March 4th at 6pm @ the Nancy Rodriguez Community Center; items for discussion include:

- Law Enforcement Presence (Sheriff Robert Garcia and Corporal Diego Lucero from our Community Services Division)
- Tavelli Case

- Itinerant Vendor Licenses (Taco Wagon on Rufina Street)
- Gateway entrance to Agua Fria Village design and update

- Outstanding work orders for the NRCC

- Other comments from the floor

If you want more information you can contact Rita B. Maes, Constituent Services Liaison for Commissioner Chavez at: 995-9548 or email at rbmaes@santafecountynm.gov.
13. Hello Santa Fe River Volunteers! 

Thanks for helping add to our ever growing number of bags hauled out of the River! We really had a good day and we couldn't have done it with out you! Thank you so much for coming out to support us! It sounds like you landed some big ones!  Along with your report you'll be glad to know that we can now claim 94 bags, 41 volunteers, and 32.5 volunteer hours so far on Love Your River Day!  Please make sure to send our thanks to the rest of your team!

Have a wonderful day!

Many thanks,

Keely Jackson Kennemore sfwastewards@gmail.com.
14. A couple of road signs were down on the street and I found out that Santa Fe County Public Works has a new centralized work order desk.  Mark Rodriguez is in charge there, his address is mrodriguez@co.santa-fe.nm.us. 

15. There is a “Home Grown New Mexico” Potluck:
They will have Skarsgard Farms C.S.A. and the Santa Fe Community Farm speak at the potluck. The seed exchange will be in the same space and time and there are plenty of seeds available so come even if you do not have any to share.

Santa Fe Seed Exchange
Wednesday, March 20th from 4-7 p.m.
At Frenchy’s Barn on Agua Fria and Osage Avenue.

The City Parks Division and Home Grown New Mexico are hosting this event for all community gardens, school gardens and home gardeners. There are plenty of seeds available so come even if you do not have any to share.  If you have questions, please contact: homegrownnewmexico@gmail.com or at 473-1403.

16. LEGISLATIVE UPDATE:
Senate Bills by Sen. Peter Wirth to fund water planning, expedite adjudications, encourage conservation are all on the table: SB 479 and SB 480 to limit the use of domestic wells in new subdivisions and SB 482 to fund a study identifying water supply and demand challenges facing New Mexico over the next twenty years.  In Addition, House Joint Memorial 24 introduced by Representative Carl Trujillo talks about studying the effects of drought and climate change. 

• House Bill 136 (Rep. Brian Egolf, D-Santa Fe) requires more extensive disclosure of chemicals and fluids used in fracking fluids than currently required under a state Oil Conservation Division rule.  Industry says the chemicals that are considered hazardous or toxic under federal law are already listed on state forms, but that the amounts and mixtures are “trade secrets.” The New Mexico Attorney General found that companies claimed trade secret protection for 84 percent of fracking fluids listed, higher than Texas or Colorado.  The bill squeaked through the House Energy and Natural Resources committee, chaired by Egolf, with Republicans voting against it. The bill has yet to be scheduled in its next committee, House Agriculture and Water Resources. 
• HB 286 (Gail Chasey, D-Albuquerque, and Michael Sanchez, D-Belen) Increases the bonds and penalties under the Oil and Gas Act for well operators. The blanket financial assurance bonds, last updated in 1978, would increase to a minimum of $50,000 and a maximum of $100,000. The penalties for violators of the act, unchanged since 1935, would rise from $1,000 per day to $10,000.  Increasing the penalty for violations isn’t the issue with Karin Foster, executive director of the Independent Petroleum Association of New Mexico. She said the increased penalties would be in line with violations under other state laws, but the bill removes wording that makes the penalties apply only to oil and gas operators who “knowingly and willfully” violate the Oil and Gas Act. 
• HB 335(Egolf and Sanchez) would require groundwater assessment and monitoring for fracking oil and gas wells. Requires geologic and hydrologic tests within a 2,000-meter radius of a well head to a depth of 1,000 feet below the oil or gas well’s target depth. The bill specifies a list of chemicals to be tested for with the intent of establishing a baseline for water quality before oil or gas production begins. The bill will be heard first in the House Energy and Natural Resources Committee. 
• HB 429 (Georgene Louis, D-Albuquerque) would allow a private citizen or entity to sue the state to enforce environmental regulations if they feel an agency’s failure to act is causing them harm. Republicans in the House Energy and Natural Resources Committee voted against the bill, saying it would increase the number of frivolous lawsuits. Advocates from environmental and citizen groups say it will help ordinary people ensure agencies and staff are upholding permits and laws. The measure passed the committee 6-5, after an amendment was added that will make the loser of any such lawsuit — defendant or plaintiff — pay the costs. The measure will be heard next by the House Judiciary Committee. 
•  Senate Bill 463 (Carlos Cisneros, D-Questa) state preemption of local oil and gas laws.

NEXT AFVA MEETINGS:

2013 Schedule of AFVA Meetings: First Monday of the month, except as noted: 

First Monday March 4th; Sunday April 7th from 2-5 p.m. (Annual Election); First Monday May 6th; First Monday June 3rd; First Monday July 1st; First Monday August 5th; Second Monday September 9th (First Monday 9-2 is Labor Day holiday); First Monday October 7th; First Monday November 4th, First Monday December 2nd.

Call William Mee at 473-3160 (WilliamHenryMee@aol.com) to be placed on Agenda. ---Thanks for reading this (and do pass it on or post it on your refrigerator).  

Meetings are at the Nancy Rodriguez Community Center, #1 Prairie Dog Loop and start promptly at 6:00 p.m.  We end at 8:00 p.m. or earlier.  Two hours is a small investment in YOUR community.  

Please share this Community Update with others in the community who do not have email; especially the elders and people who are “shut-in”---print out a copy and share it.  Send a TEXT alert about important issues.
+++++++++++++++++++++++++

Don’t forget to join our own Agua Fria Village group at:

http://aguafriavillage.ning.com/ 

Go to the “Forum” section and there are a number of files posted there.

+++++++++++END+++++++++++
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